
5 September 2025

Australian Energy Regulator
Email: AERringfencing@aer.gov.au

To Whome it May Concern

RE: Support for Essential Energy’s Ring-Fencing Waiver Application – Regional 
Training Academy

On behalf of the Tamworth Aboriginal Community Controlled Organisations (TACCO), I 
am writing to express our support for Essential Energy’s application for a ring-fencing 
waiver to establish a regionally-based Training Academy.

TACCO is a coalition of Aboriginal Community Controlled Organisations (ACCOs) 
dedicated to being a united voice for ACCOs and the Aboriginal community of Tamworth 
and the surrounding region. We strive to drive change through collective leadership, 
collaboration, and community-led priorities.

TACCO’s Community Development Plan, shaped by extensive community consultation 

enhancing decision-making as critical priorities for the Tamworth Aboriginal and Torres 
Strait Islander community. The proposed Training Academy directly supports these 
priorities in several key ways:

Capacity Building & Local Workforce Development:
The Academy will deliver regionally accessible, high-quality technical training 
and safety education for electrical apprentices, trainees, and existing workers. 
This aligns with our Plan’s focus on developing sustainable career pathways, 
building local skills, and creating opportunities for Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander people to participate in the energy sector and broader regional 
economy.

Strengthening Partnerships:
The Academy will foster collaboration between Essential Energy, TACCO, local 
government, and other regional stakeholders. This partnership approach is 
central to our Plan’s objectives and will strengthen our collective ability to 
address workforce shortages and deliver critical infrastructure for the region.






